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Freedom of Information Request  
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice:

1. Please confirm that one company, namely Concateno, is operated throughout the prison service and for how long that company has been providing drug testing kits to Her Majesty’s Prison Service.
2. In respect of the voluntary drug testing scheme/compact drug testing scheme, please confirm the type of test kits that are used.

3. Please confirm whether any establishments have raised concerns in relation to the accuracy of the indicative/screening test kits (VDTs/CBDT) used and reported believed inaccuracies in test results.

4. In respect of indeterminate sentence prisoners who fail drug tests under the VDT/CBDT scheme, is it standard practise to offer them confirmation tests as conclusive evidence that they have used drugs? If not, why not?

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I can confirm that the Ministry of Justice holds the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. I will answer each of your questions in turn.
1. I can confirm that Concateno, now called Alere Toxicology, have a contract to operate throughout the Prison Service and have been providing Voluntary Drug Testing kits since 1st April 2010. In addition, NHS England or their providers may commission testing kits locally as they are responsible for the delivery of health and substance misuse services in prisons. We do not hold this information. You may wish to contact NHS England via england.contactus@nhs.net.
 

2.    Indicative tests are used which confirm the presence or absence of a drug group.
 

3.    We have made enquiries of NOMS Commissioning Group and no prisons have raised concerns about the test kits supplied by Concateno.   We do not hold information on whether concerns have been raised about other testing kits that may be commissioned through NHS England. 
 

4.    No, it is not standard practice. The primary purpose of VDT/CBDT is therapeutic and is intended to provide a supportive environment for those prisoners requiring the motivation to remain drug-free.  It therefore uses indicative drug testing kits which are proportionate to the therapeutic and incentive-based aims of VDT/CBDT. 

